
GOOSE CREEK RECREATION 

COMMISSION MEETING 

January 06, 2020 

 

Present 

• Commission: Chairman Jerry Glass, Jennifer Condon, Lynn Greer, & Jeff 
Reuer 

• Staff: Recreation Director TJ Rostin & Administrative Assistant Carrie Stika 

• Guests: Gayla McSwain 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Jerry Glass. 

Public Comments 

No public comments 

Minutes 

Commissioner Greer made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 02, 
2019 meeting; seconded by Commissioner Reuer; all in favor. 

Financial Reports 

Commissioner Reuer made a motion to approve the financial reports for 

December 2019; motion was seconded by Commissioner Condon; all in favor.  

Commissioner Greer stated she was impressed with bottom line regarding the 

budget.  She asked about some individual line items that seemed out of sync.  

Recreation Director Rostin responded that some items were taken out of the 

wrong line item and the increase were in response to nonresidents being able to 

participate in the sports programs. 



Commissioner Greer asked about the annual leave line item.  Recreation Director 

Rostin stated that employees that have resigned or retired were paid out their 

annual leave. 

Chairman Glass asked if the 2020 budget was approved.  Recreation Director 

Rostin stated yes, the new budget was approved. 

Chairman Glass presented the bank statements to be given to Cheryl Heiselman, 

Superintendent. 

Old Business 

Chairman Glass mentioned that he received a letter from the State Ethics 

Commission regarding renewal.  He stated that it must be done online, and the 

deadline is March.  He stated he will file as Chief Officer and to please add it this 

next month’s agenda for a reminder. 

Chairman Glass mentioned a letter that was written and wants all Commissioners 

to sign to include the opinions of the Commission regarding the Boulder Bluff 

Property.  The Commission wants to propose including a skate park and 

shuffleboard.  Recreation Director Rostin said it will be a group effort, but City 

Council will have the final decision.  He stated a skate park will not be going in at 

the Boulder Bluff Property.  Recreation Director Rostin said he would take the 

signed letter to Jake the City Administrator after Chairman Glass has all the 

Commissioners sign the letter. 

New Business 

Recreation Director Rostin asked the Commission to update their contact 

information. 

Recreation Director Rostin was proud to announce that Brian Goetz one of the 

maintenance crew won the City’s all-around Employee of the year. 

Recreation Director Rostin announced the Maggie Miller has been added to the 

full time staff as the Administrative Assistant.  Carrie Stika was promoted to 

Administrative Coordinator which includes all the part time staff. 



Parks 

Recreation Director informed the Commission that quotes have been received for 

the fence at Foster Creek.  The project is planned to be done by soccer season. 

Recreation Director Rostin mentioned he has plans to renovate the pool, 

resurface and replace the fence at the tennis courts.  Commissioner Condon 

asked if the pool edge would include in the renovations.  Recreation Director 

Rostin said not right now but the coping and renovating the building will be 

considered. 

Another project on the agenda for the new budget is to upgrade the parking lot 

lights and window treatments for the Fitness Center.  One of the first projects to 

get done is to resurface the gym. 

Sports 

Recreation Director Rostin expressed that the gymnastics program is doing great 

and more classes have been added to accommodate the interest. 

Baseball, Softball, and Soccer registration started and will continue until January 

30, 2020. 

Recreation Director informed the Commission that Basketball started with around 

40 teams.  The games will be played on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Saturdays 

and practices will be held on Tuesday and Thursdays. 

Special Events 

Recreation Director Rostin stated the Christmas Parade was a big success with 71 

participants and he expects that to grow to 100 next year.  The crowd was very 

responsive, and the feedback has been very positive.  Commissioner Condon 

expressed that Allison, Special Event Coordinator, did a terrific job. 

Recreation Director Rostin mentioned the Christmas Luncheon for the seniors at 

Metro North Church was successful.  We are very thankful for the involvement of 

Metro North Church. 



Adjournment 

Commissioner Reuer made a motion to close the meeting at 6:41 pm; the motion 
was seconded by Commissioner Condon, all in favor. 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is February 3, 2020 

Minutes approved, January 6, 2020 ______________________________ 
                    Jerry Glass, Chairman 


